
Once you have completed your feedback, please email to regionalplan@gw.govt.nz 

Please enter your details below

*Submitter Name:
Full name, or Name of Organisation / 
Company

Annette Cairns

Contact person for submission: 
(If different to above) Insert 

Telephone no:
(Not required ) 04 5267 929

*Address for service:
(Email, or physical address) 
Please note, an email address is the 
preferred method 

cairnse178@gmail.com

*I wish to be heard in support of my 
submission at a hearing 

No

*I would consider presenting a joint case 
at the hearing with others who make a 
similar submission 

No

*I could gain an advantage in trade 
competition through this submission

Yes

Only answer this question if you answered 
‘yes’ to the above question. 
I am directly affected by an effect of the 
subject matter of the submission that: 
A) adversely affects the environment; and 
B) does not relate to trade competition or 
the effects of trade competition

A

 If providing a submission on behalf of a 
company / organisation
I confirm that I have authority to do so: Signature

Date: 13/12/2023

In providing a submission to Greater Wellingtion, I agree to having read and understood 
the terms and procees outlined in this Information Statement 

Please enter your feedback in the next worksheet "2) Feedback on Provisions". All of the 
provisions in the proposed change have been included so please place your comments in the 
correponding cells. 
If you have questions on how to use this submission form please vist our Submitter User Help 
Guide or email one of our friendly team at regionalplan@gw.govt.nz 



Environmental Policy, 

Greater Wellington Regional Council  

PO Box 11646 Manners St 

Wellington 6142 

ATT. Hearing Advisor 

By email to regionalplan@gw.govt.nz 

Submission on ‘Plan Change 1 to the Natural Resources Plan ‘ 

Submitter;   Annette Cairns Phone  

 

 

Upper Hutt 5371……………………………….  

Submitted by; Annette Cairns Email   Cairnse178@gmail.com 

 

I wish to support in full the submissions of the New Zealand Farm Forestry 
Association Inc, and the New Zealand Farm Forestry Association’s Wellington 
branch, on the proposed Plan Change 1. 

My husband and I have an 8ha small holding which includes about 4ha of 
plantation forestry. Some 2ha of pines were harvested 4 years ago and have 
since been replanted with experimental oaks (a research forest for breeding 
purposes). The remaining 2 ha is a mix of blackwood, eucalypts, redwoods, 
cryptomeria and native plantings that could be harvested using a selection 
system (individual trees rather than clear fell. 

Some of our forest area has been mapped as containing highest risk erosion 
prone forest land. We have never observed shallow landslide on this land in the 
37 years that we have owned it. (albeit that there is evidence of historical slips, 
some of which would have occurred whilst under pasture in the mid 1970s. The 
land was completely cleared in the 1950s-1960s. 

We consider that the proposed rules governing forestry in Plan Change 1 would 
render the interest we have in our forest land incapable of reasonable use, and 
so we are challenging those rules in accordance with Section 85 of the RMA. 



Being a small forest owner, the costs and restrictions under the proposed new 
rules and requirements would render our forest operation uneconomic, with 
the risk that we would receive no further income from that land. 

 

 

Regards  

Annette Cairns 
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